Como Woodland Outdoor Classroom Advisory Committee

Feb. 9, 2009. 7-8:45PM at Como Streetcar Station in D. 10 office. 

Summary meeting minutes.  

Advisors present: Matt Schmitt, Deb Robinson, Susan Jane Cheney, Teri Heyer, Adam Robbins, Lisa Held, Josh Leonard, Sharon Shinomiya, Sehoya Cotner, Ann Heyer, Kim Radtke.

We reviewed minutes. Sehoya requested an agenda change.

Sehoya reported that the NSF Informal Science Education grant that she planned on reapplying for this March would not be possible because there ISE no longer exists (within the National Science Foundation) – it may come back someday, but not until economy improves.  Sehoya and Deb plan to meet with Leah Johnson to discuss a sustainable fundraising strategy for the CWOC.

Great River School teacher is out on maternity leave, so we have postponed giving GRS students their Woodland Stewardship Award.  Deb and Matt made the certificate and paid for a buckthorn egg to be engraved for use as an award.

It was suggested that we should give each student something – Kim/Adam offered to give Parks & Rec stewardship patches to the students.

Teri and Kim submitted the “More Kids in the Woods” grant proposal. Schools contacted were: Como Park Sr HS, Como Elementary, Murray Jr HS, Chelsea Elementary, and Great River School. $2K of grant would go to Great River Greening to manage grant. Adam sent email to Design staff to find out how they felt about the site having a DNR School Forest designation, but he had not heard back.

Kim wanted to know if we wanted to be involved with Service Learning opportunities with St. Paul Public Schools. Small grants of $500 are available to do small projects – we should come up with a list of 10 small projects.  Invasive species removal, Trash removal, and Data gathering were mentioned.

Deb discussed the cooperative marketing of the “Como Season of Renewal” events: environmentally friendly volunteer events taking place in Como Park between April 11 to June 13.  Our Garlic Mustard Pull on May 16 is one of those events.  Deb will send out the list of events.  As we discussed invasive species removal in spring, we talked about how we might protect the native plants during a garlic mustard pull. Josh suggested that we could have the HS students work in an area that is mostly mustard and use selected volunteers in sensitive areas. Also, the budget cuts to Parks & Rec will most likely mean that we will need to plan our own Burdock removal events. Adam will let us know if any funding can be found for Summer Youth Group leaders.

New Grant Opportunities:  1) Ann said that RCD could get funding for native buffer plantings and thought maybe we could use some of the funding for the prairie area around the Dutch Ovens. Grant includes funds for 5-years of maintenance, but needs matching funds. Ann and Adam will contact each other.  2) Adam discussed the Heritage Funds, and he felt like this would be a long shot for CW.  3) LCCMR – there is language in latest RFP for “outdoor classroom setting,” and Sen. Anderson has suggested that we apply. Long time-line to get Letter of Resolution was discussed. Teri suggested that we could write a LCCMR proposal as a group. 

Deb submitted a CIB proposal for restoring the Dutch Ovens and conversion into staging area. Deb, Jennifer, and Matt will do presentations to Taskforce and CIB Committee. We could use the Phase Plans that Design staff has promised to write for us, but we have not yet seen them if they are finished. Design staff has put in proposal for stimulus funding to restore both our historic features.

Adam mentioned that maybe the Dutch Ovens could be used as a chimney swift nesting habitat if the structure is not going to have a fire in it.  Deb’s CIB proposal is for restoring into a functioning fireplace.

Ann and Susan Jane gave a Como Pool planning process update. Natural pool is off the table (taskforce members found out in the newspaper), but it is still possible to plan for a future retrofit. Our main concerns are: protecting our boundaries, noise, parking & traffic issues, and a shared restroom.  A saline pool is still an option. Pool Design Open House will be at Como Visitors Center March 18 and 19, 5-7PM.

Teri will do a meeting doodle for next meeting.

Minutes prepared by Deb R.  Meeting notes by Sharon S.

